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CITY OF CITRUS HEIGHTS 

REACH OUT   

 

Monday, January 6 ................ 6:00 pm ............. R.E.A.C.H Monthly Meeting 

Monday, January 6 ................ 7:00 pm ............. History and Arts Commission Meeting  

Wednesday, January 8 ........... 7:00 pm ............. Planning Commission Meeting - CANCELLED  

Thursday, January 9 .............. 7:00 pm ............. City Council Meeting   

Tuesday, January 14 .............. 6:00 pm ............. Creek Corridor Trail Project Community Workshop  

Wednesday, January 15 ......... 6:30 pm ............. Medical Office Development Meeting  

Tuesday, January 21 .............. 3:00 pm ............. Citrus Heights Oversight Board Meeting 

Wednesday, January 22 ......... 7:00 pm ............. Planning Commission Meeting  

Thursday, January 23 ............ 7:00 pm ............. City Council Meeting  

 
 

These dates are subject to change: For up-to-date information about events please refer to the City  

website at: www.citrusheights.net. 

R e s i d e n t s ’  E m p o w e r m e n t  A s s o c i a t i o n  o f  C i t r u s  H e i g h t s  

City Hall Phone Directory Police  
General Business  727-5500 

Non-Emergency Dispatch 727-5500 

Watch Commander  727-5522 

Crimes tip-line  727-5524 

Narcotics tip-line  727-5523 

Traffic hotline   727-5525 

Code Enforcement  725-2845 

Emergency from Cell Phone 726-3015 

Emergency Services  dial 9-1-1 

City Hall Offices  725-2448 

Community Center  727-5400 

Building Division  727-4760 

Business Licenses  727-4907 

Garbage/Recycling  725-9060 

General Services  727-4770 

Job Line   727-4900 

TDD    725-6185 

Animal Control  725-PETS 

Planning Division  727-4740 

Pothole Reporting   727-4770 

R.E.A.C.H represents the interests of the community and its citizens and encour-
ages participation in neighborhoods to improve the quality of life in our city. 

R.E.A.C.H meets the 1st Monday of each month at 6:00 p.m. in the Trellis Hall 

(6237 Fountain Square Drive). Visit www.citrusheights.net or call (916)725-

2448 to find out more about the neighborhood group that serves in your area. 

http://www.citrusheights.net/home/index.asp
http://www.citrusheights.net/home/index.asp?page=873


 

From the Desk of the Chief 

Happy New Year! I recently read that the beginning of a 

new year is like opening a 365 page blank book of which 

you will be the author – “so write a good one.”  Ushering in a 

new year is always exhilarating; the idea of a fresh start invigorating.  It evokes a sense of hope, renewed 

energy born of possibility and potential.  Many use this new beginning to create resolutions in an effort to 

create better, healthier, more effective lives.  In law enforcement, it is much the same.  The only difference 

is that, rather than once a year, we continually analyze our goals: assessing, examining, and – if necessary 

– adjusting. The police Management Team meets monthly in strategic planning sessions.  Affirming goals 

previously set have been achieved, new objectives are identified and a course for their resolution set.  In 

so doing, we not only stay current, but are effectively ahead of the game via proactive analysis and plan-

ning.  No one can, of course, predict or see into the future – however, we can best prepare ourselves with 

purposeful intent, proven strategies, and thoughtful action.  As we stand at the threshold of a new year, 

you can be confident that our community is in good hands; your leadership is solid and ready.  On behalf 

of the men and women of the Citrus Heights Police Department, here’s to a healthy, safe, and prosperous 

New Year for one and all.     

P A G E  2  V O L U M E  3  I S S U E  1  

Monthly Crime Prevention Tips... 
One Last Drive… 
 

What’s your limit?  So many intoxicated drivers seem to think they “know” what their ”limit” is and in 

their minds they think it’s ok to drive while under the influence of alcohol because they “know” they 

haven’t reached the limit. 

 

The truth be known, there are countless examples where persons felt they were fine to drive after 

drinking and while they may have survived their intoxicated journey someone else didn’t.  Countless 

lives have been lost to this reckless and illegal behavior and it could have been easily avoided. 

 

Make a life and death decision – before the party begins decide who is going to drink and who is going 

to drive (and not drink).  A decision before you get to the festivities is a lot easier than once the alcohol 

begins to flow.  However, don’t take someone’s vow to not drink as an agreement, they should still be 

monitored to make sure temptation doesn’t out rule judgment and if you feel 

the “driver” has in fact taken a sample or two, it’s time to call someone you 

trust to come and give you a ride home.   

 

Don’t take chances with life and death decisions. 
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The Annual Tree Lighting Ceremony on December 5, 2013, was a huge success!! This marked the 

17th year of this Citrus Heights tradition, and as promised it was a celebration to remember. The An-

nual Tree Lighting Ceremony is a FREE event for all to enjoy!   The Tree Lighting took place in the 

City Hall Parking Lot with music performed by the Citrus Heights Community Marching Band, spe-

cial holiday messages from the Mayor, Council members and Police Chief. 

 

Following the Tree Lighting Ceremony the festive celebration continued in the beautiful Citrus 

Heights Community Center across the street from City Hall. There was FREE hot cocoa, cookies and 

cookie decorating. Most importantly, Santa was on hand to take pictures and listen to all of those 

Christmas wish lists.  

17th Annual Christmas Tree Lighting 
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5th Annual Holiday Referral Program 

Be Informed. Get Involved. Make a Difference. 

We wanted to take a moment to thank all of you who worked with us on our 5th Annual Holiday Referral Pro-

gram.  We had another fantastic and successful year, and it has again been a pleasure working with each of you.  The 

Citrus Heights community, service clubs, churches, schools, businesses, city staff,  and all of you made Christmas 

very special for our less fortunate Citrus Heights families.  

 

 This year we were able to assist 75 families by providing them a nice turkey dinner, extra food, gifts and 

toys. 

 In total, we provided gifts to 282 people: 126 adults and 156 children! 

 75 turkeys were donated and distributed. 

 In a police caravan, we delivered gifts to 4 families this year with about 50 people, including Santa Claus, 

assisting with the “traveling” gift distribution. 

 Police Officers and volunteers handed out over 100 stuffed animals to all the kids in the neighborhood or 

apartment complexes where we delivered. 

 139 stockings were filled to the brim and distributed to children 4-12 years old. 

 Beds, furniture, and large appliances were donated and distributed. 

 

On behalf of Chief Christopher Boyd and the Police Department Staff, we wish you 

all a Happy New Year for 2014. We hope you have a safe and peaceful year and look 

forward to joining our efforts again next Christmas! 



 

 Citrus Heights Police Activities League (CHPAL) Banquet 
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Auburn Blvd. Complete Streets Revitalization Project 

 

Segment III of the Auburn Boulevard Project, street improvements from Sylvan Corners to 

Sycamore Drive, is in full swing.  Storm drain installation is 70 percent complete and roadway 

excavation has begun.  Driveways, sidewalks and the remaining right of way has been demoed 

from Sylvan Trailer (7200 Auburn) to Reichert’s funeral home (7320 Auburn) (see picture to the right).  Starting 

in December, sidewalks and curb and gutter are being formed and poured for this section.  Once this section is 

complete the contractor will begin demo and reconstruction on the next section, continuing north towards Kanai 

Ave.  Segment III is scheduled to be completed by Summer 2014. 

 

Segment II of the Auburn Boulevard Project, undergrounding of utilities and street improvement from Rusch Park 

to Sycamore Drive, is nearing completion.  There are a 

few remaining items to be completed, including the arch 

at Rusch Park and decorative benches at the four corners 

of Antelope Road and Auburn Boulevard.  Segment II 

will be completed in December. 

 

If you have any questions about the project please con-

tact the ABC Team at ABCteam@citrusheights.net or 

visit the project webpage at www.ABCupdate.net.  

Community /Economic Development Department 

On May 16, 2014, the Citrus Heights Police Activities League (CHPAL) will host its first annual banquet 

to raise funds for the charitable program now serving over 500 local children, encouraging positive inter-

action between police personnel and the youth in our community. For more information about the CHPAL 

program, visit www.citrusheightspal.com.  
 

The event will take place from 5:30 – 10:00 p.m. at the Citrus Heights Community Center and tickets are 

$50 each (or $500 for a table of ten). The fun-packed evening will feature door prizes, live and silent auc-

tions, dinner, no-host bar, and entertainment.  
 

Much is being planned for this very special event but the finale promises to be nothing short of spectacular: the raffling off 

of three of Citrus Heights Police Department’s original Harley Davidson Road King Motorcycles! Purchase your tickets 

before they sell out! Banquet tickets can be purchased by cash, check, or credit card in person at the Citrus Heights Police 

Department (6315 Fountain Square Drive). Tickets can also be purchased by phone with a credit card by calling (916) 727-

4820. 
 

Enter for your chance to win one of three original Citrus Heights Police Department Har-

leys beginning November 15th 2013, for $50 each! Buy your tickets early and in addition to 

the grand prize drawing you will automatically be entered for a chance to win three early 

bird prizes: I-PAD Mini, flat screen TV, and a $500 Citrus Heights shopping spree!  
 

For more information about the CHPAL Raffle and Banquet, visit 

www.citrusheightspalraffle.com or email info@citrusheightspal.com. 

mailto:ABCteam@citrusheights.net
http://www.ABCupdate.net
http://www.citrusheightspal.com
http://www.citrusheightspalraffle.com
mailto:info@citrusheightspal.com
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PROVIDE SHELTER – If possible, bring your pet indoors during cold spells. Provide outdoor ani-

mals a dog house or other water proof enclosure off the ground to keep out the elements. Protect the 

entry by positioning it away from the wind. Provide a cushioned pad, warm bedding, thick straw 

flooring or wood shavings to help your pet retain heat. Cover the entry with burlap, a tarp or towel to 

prevent heat loss. If you house your animal in the garage, make sure it is safe and antifreeze or other hazardous 

materials are out of reach. 

 

PROVIDE EXTRA FOOD – Animals require extra calories to keep warm during cold temperatures. 

Adjust the quantity of food provided accordingly. Consult your vet if necessary. 

 

PROTECT PETS FROM HEAT SOURCES – Pets may be drawn to cuddling near fireplaces, furnace 

vents or space heaters. Make sure tails and toes can’t be singed! 

 

CHECK OUTSIDE WATER BOWLS FREQUENTLY – Provide a ceramic, glass or plastic bowl with 

water and check it frequently when temperatures are near freezing. Metal water bowls not only freeze the 

water more quickly, but an animal’s tongue can stick to the side of the bowl. When possible, keep the 

outside water bowl under a patio awning or nearer to the house. 

 

DRESS APPROPRIATELY – Animals with short fur and little body fat will feel the chill more quickly 

than a long haired or thickly muscled animal. Small breeds, short breeds, and very young or elderly animals will 

also feel the cold more keenly. Pets lose most of their body heat from the pads of their feet, their nose and their 

ears. Provide a sweater or booties for warmth. 

 

TAKING YOUR PET TO THE SNOW – Pets can suffer frostbite just like humans. Be sure to check the pads of 

the paws frequently for bleeding from snow or ice buildup and wipe the paws, legs & stomachs to remove salt or 

dangerous ice removal chemicals that might make them ill. NEVER leave a pet in a vehicle unattended. A car can 

hold in the cold like a refrigerator and cause an animal to freeze to death. 

 

CHECK UNDER THE HOOD OF YOUR CAR – This time of year cats and some wildlife may seek the 

residual engine heat from your car and sleep under the hood or in a wheel well. Bang your hand on the 

hood of the car or honk the horn a few times to frighten animals out from underneath the car. 

 

PROVIDE IDENTIFICATION – The Central California Animal Disaster team reports more dogs are lost 

during the winter than during any other season. Be sure to check your fencing for loose or rotting boards 

and that gate latches are secure against blustery weather. Also check for freshly dug holes along fence 

lines during wet weather. As always, the best way to make sure your pet returns home safely is to be sure 

they are wearing a collar with identification or license and are microchipped. Remember to keep your 

microchip information up to date! Visit FoundAnimals.org to register your microchip for free! 

Cold Weather Tips from a Great City~ Pet Safety 

Remember… licensed and microchipped pets find their way home! 

SOURCES: Click on these links for more info: 

American Humane Association  

The Central California Animal Disaster Team 

KSFN-TV/DT  

ASPCA.org  

Sacramento Bee 

Pet Poison Helpline 

http://www.americanhumane.org/animals/adoption-pet-care/caring-for-your-pet/cold-weather-tips.html
http://www.ccadt.org/disaster--pet-safety-info.html
http://abclocal.go.com/kfsn/story?section=news/local&id=9349096
http://www.aspca.org/pet-care
http://www.sacbee.com/sacpaws/
http://www.petpoisonhelpline.com/pet-owners/seasons/winter-holiday-pet-poison-tips/


 Tips for Driving in the Rain 
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The rainy season is right around the corner. The Citrus Heights Police Department wants  

motorist to be prepared to drive during wet conditions. Please read the following driving tips  

regarding driving in wet weather.  

 

1. Exercise extreme caution after a long dry spell. During a dry period, engine oil and grease build up on the 

road over time. When mixed with water from a new rainfall, the road becomes extremely slick. Continued  

rainfall will eventually wash away the oil, but the first few hours can be the most dangerous.  

 

2. Allow for more travel time. You should plan to drive at a slower pace than normal when 

the roads are wet. Keep in mind that traffic is likely to be moving slower as well. There's also 

the possibility that your preplanned route may be flooded or jammed. Whatever the case, rush-

ing equals higher risk.  

 

3. Drive slowly and carefully, especially on turns. Steer and brake with a light touch. When you need to stop 

or slow, do not brake hard or lock the wheels and risk a skid. If you do find yourself in a skid, remain calm, 

ease your foot off the gas, and carefully steer in the direction you want the front of the car to go.  

 

4. Avoid hydroplaning by keeping your tires inflated correctly. Maintain good tire 

tread. Don't put off replacing worn tires. Slow down when roads are wet, and stay 

away from puddles. If you find yourself hydroplaning, do not brake hard or turn sud-

denly. This could throw your car into a skid. Ease your foot off the gas until the car 

slows. If you need to brake, do it gently.  

 

5. Turn on your headlights, even when there's a light sprinkle. It helps you see the road, and more  

importantly, it helps other motorists see you. However, don't blast your high beams in the rain or fog — it'll 

obscure your view further, as the light will reflect back at you off the water droplets in the air.  

 

6. Watch out for pedestrians. An ordinarily observant pedestrian may 

become distracted by fiddling with an umbrella or a rain slicker.  

 

Now that you know how to drive in the rain, take some precautionary 

measures to ensure that your vehicle is prepared to get you through a 

downpour.  

 

1. Stay on top of your car's condition. Its brakes, tire pressures, tire tread depth and defroster operation 

should be checked regularly so that you'll be ready to deal with heavy rain when the time comes.  

 

2. Make sure that your wipers are in good condition and functioning properly. If the blades are brittle or 

damaged, replace them before you're caught in a downpour. Some wipers are definitely better than others, so 

ask your retailer for recommendations.  
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As of January 6, 2014, the center is at 3,464 events booked. We are currently in the process of replant-

ing our two patios as well as some interior cleanup. January of 2014 will represent four years of opera-

tion.  
 

The Community Center is seeking qualified volunteers to work at the front counter; answering phones; data entry; providing 

tours to potential clients; light cleaning; and/or event set-up.  For more information on volunteer opportunities, please call (916) 

727-5400 or send an email to msaario@citrusheights.net. The Community Center’s volunteers work in the facility during nor-

mal business hours, Monday through Friday. 
 

Staff released an RFP to develop a new expanded preferred caterers list. Staff anticipates having an updated, approved list of 

vendors by January 2014. Staff will present the new list to City Council in December. 
 

There are several options of available spaces at affordable prices for your next gathering – whatever it may be.  Come see us 

today.  For more information or availability of the facility, please call (916) 727-5400 or send an email to dcarpen-

ter@citrusheights.net.  

Citrus Heights Community Center 

Sylvan Community Center 
The Center is busy and fully booked. November marked the first year of operation. During a study 

session at the January 23rd, City Council meeting, staff will present a review of the facility, its over-

all uses, as well as general expenses and revenues for the first year. 

 

The Sylvan Community Center facility is furnished with tables and chairs and includes a full kitchen and bathroom facil-

ities. Parking is also available on site.  The maximum building capacity for a meeting or general assembly is 65 people 

or 50 people for a dinner or banquet. The Sylvan Community Center is an alcohol and smoke free venue. To check for 

availability and pricing, call (916) 727-5400 or email sylvancommunitycenter@citrusheights.net.  

The American Public Works Association (APWA) Sacramento Chapter is very active in providing training, networking 

and recognition opportunities for Support Staff personnel in both the Public and Private sector.  Realizing Public Works 

projects and day to day operations could not be accomplished if not for the hard work, dedication and commitment of our 

wonderful support staff members, the Sacramento APWA holds an annual Support Staff Appreciation Lunch; a well-

supported event with nearly 500 private and public sector employees and leaders in attendance from all over the region 

coming to show our gratitude for our support staff personnel.  As part of the recognition, two Support Staff of the Year 

awards are given, based on nominations from respective agencies/firms – one for supporting the APWA 

national or local chapter, the other for supporting a local agency or firm.  At this year’s event, which was 

held today, our very own Gloria Blair was recognize for her exemplary work in supporting the GSD as a 

Program Assistant and extraordinary team member, and also supporting the City’s mission and goals as a 

leader in customer service, efficiency and accountability.   
 

Congratulations Gloria!  We are proud of this prestigious award bestowed upon you, and are more proud 

that you are a member of our GSD family. 

City of Citrus Heights - Staff Recognition 

mailto:msaario@citrusheights.net
mailto:dcarpenter@citrusheights.net
mailto:dcarpenter@citrusheights.net
mailto:sylvancommunitycenter@citrusheights.net
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Road Construction Projects 
Project Status 

Auburn Boulevard Segment 3  Project has started with the storm drain work. Completion of the project, with rain delays, would be in June 2014.  

Sunrise Blvd Complete Streets Im-

provements - Phase 3 (Antelope Road 

to north City Limits - west side only)  

The right-of-way team has begun meeting with property owners as part of the appraisal process. Staff and the design 

team are compiling comments on the 65% plans.  

Area 5 Traffic Safety, Accessibility and 

Walkability Phase 1A Project  

Staff will request final acceptance from the City Council on January 9, 2014 

  

Sunrise/Sungarden Intersection 

Safety Improvement Project 

City staff is reviewing the 95% plan and specification package and plans to forward comments to the design consultant 

by mid-December. Caltrans approved the required environmental documents for the project on December 12th and staff 

plans to submit a Request for Authorization (RFA) to construct to Caltrans in January. Caltrans authorization to con-

struct is anticipated by February/March 2014, after which staff will advertise for bids within one month. 

Bicycle Transportation Account (BTA) 

Grant (Northwest Neighborhood 

Connection (I-80 Overcrossing)  

Project is funded. Staff will advertise project in Fall 2014.  

Sunrise Blvd Complete Streets Im-

provements - Phase 1 (Oak Avenue to 

Antelope Road)  

The contractor, Teichert Construction, has submitted all required project closeout documentation, so staff will now 

release the retention. Staff is working on the Final Report of Expenditures and Final State Invoice for submittal to 

Caltrans in January.   

Linden Avenue Drainage Improve-

ments Project—Area 6 & 7 Master 

Plan Implementation 

All work on Auburn Blvd including median islands and final striping has been completed. The storm drain system 

along Linden Ave is about 90% complete. 

Glenn Ave and Patton Ave Drainage 

Improvements Project—Area 6 & 7 

Master Plan Implementation 

This project will go to City Council for acceptance in January. 

2013 Arterial Street Resurfacing 

Program  

The project is complete and staff expects to seek Final Acceptance from the City Council in January.  

Watson Way Drainage Improvements 

Project  

This project is complete. It will go to City Council for acceptance in January.  

Wintergreen/Old Auburn Landscaping 

Infill Project  

Additional modifications to the proposed plant materials will be determined, as it appears that the City will partner 

with the Sacramento Tree Foundation to plant the native plants and oak trees at the new landscaped area this spring. 

We will be including more plants with greater color and foliage options so that there will be a greater variable of 

materials. Staff will take the revised plan to Council in February and then go out to bid for the walk and benches in 

March. Planting by the Tree Foundation will begin in April of 2014.  

Sylvan Road/Stock Ranch Road Inter-

section Improvements Project  

Project temporarily on hold due to City Hall project. 



P A G E  1 0  V O L U M E  3  I S S U E  1  



P A G E  1 1  V O L U M E  3  I S S U E  1  



P A G E  1 2  V O L U M E  3  I S S U E  1  



P A G E  1 3  V O L U M E  3  I S S U E  1  



P A G E  1 4  V O L U M E  3  I S S U E  1  



P A G E  1 5  V O L U M E  3  I S S U E  1  



P A G E  1 6  V O L U M E  3  I S S U E  1  



P A G E  1 7  V O L U M E  3  I S S U E  1  



P A G E  1 8  V O L U M E  3  I S S U E  1  


